### 今日のレッスン:

問題

Today, some customers ask delivery companies to put packages by their doors instead of receiving them directly. Do you think this kind of service will become more common in the future?(2023年2回)

- · Convenience
- · Damage
- · Security(安全)

まはなさんの意見: I disagree

理由1: Security(ぬすまれるかもしれない、建物に入れない)

理由 2: Damage (キズがつく、食べ物は悪くなる)

エッセイの形

I disagree that ~. I have two reasons. First, ~. For example, ~. Second, ~. For example, ~. For these reasons, I do not believe that ~.

Homework: ノートを見て書き写して見ましょう。↓

I disagree that this kind of service will become more common

In the future. I have two reasons.

Etist, It will will stolen and if it is manshon it

can go inside.

Second, it will be damage and the food will be

bad if the derivery food was outside.

For the servesons, I do not better that

this lating of service will be come

more become common in the future.

Unit 6 . Infen

# **Wrap** Up\*

## A. Choose the correct answer to complete each sentence.

1. It is necessary for you to	finish the worl	tomorrow.
(A) by	(B) for	(C) Intil
2. Visiting Paris is best		May or June.
(A) on	(B) at	(C) in
3. Milly sent a postcard		Amy.
(A) to	(B) at	(C) despite
4 bad w	eather, the plan	will not be changed.
(A) Because of	(B) To	(C) Despite
5. Shelly has been going to	her gym	three years.
(A) for	(B) during	(C) by
6. I will be reading my boo	ok	the coffee shop.
(A) on	(B) at	(C) among
B. Underline the errors ar	nd correct ther	1. Add words if necessary. まちがっているところ に線を引いて、直しましょう。
1. Are you interested in co		
2. We always get up late in	Sunday morn	ng.

#### 复百问思

# Exercise 1:下記の英語表現の意味を線でつなぎましょう。

quit
 steal
 prevent
 quite
 は数は(ぬすむ)
 湿気(しっけ)が多い
 かなり
 entire
 still

## Exercise 2: Exercise 1 の表現を使って、下記の日本語を英語で書きましょう。

- 1. 自転車にカギがないと、それは<u>盗まれる</u>かもしれない。
  If a bicycle does not have a lock, it can be ( Stealeh ).
- 2. 私たちは事故(accidents)が起きるの<u>を防ぎ</u>たい。
  We want to (prev ) accidents from happening.

### Exercise 3: 文単準2級の復習

- 1. 外来植物(non-native plant)とは?正しいものに○をつけましょう。
- [ ② ] どこにでもある、他の草花などを元気にする植物。
- [〇]他の所からぐうぜん持ってこられた植物で、他の植物を押しのけて育つ。
- [人 ] 昔から同じ場所にあって、毒(どく)を持っている植物。
- 2. 発展途上国(developing country)を一つだけ選びましょう。

()アフリカ

(9)日本

( ) アメリカ

なぜその国は発展途上国 (はってんとじょうこく) なのでしょうか? 理由を書いてみましょう。日本語と英語どちらでも OK です。

もうでもあかっているから。

# Questions 7-9 are about the following passage.

Dracula, the legendary vampire, was inspired by a real man, Vlad III Dracula. Over six hundred years ago, Dracula ruled Romania. He became famous throughout Europe for

The first thing he did when he became ruler of Romania was to destroy his enemies, 5 the nobles called Boyars. Dracula killed the older Boyars and made the younger and fitter Boyars build him a castle. He forced them to work until they died.

Dracula was equally cruel to people who broke the law. Lawbreakers would be killed or tortured in the worst ways. Those who angered Dracula were thrown onto wood spikes. He left their bodies on the spikes outside his castle to warn people to behave.

Many people believed he liked killing and hurting people. They also believed he drank the blood of his victims. The rumors of Dracula drinking blood and killing so many people gave Bram Stoker, an Irish novelist, an idea for a story about an evil, blooddrinking monster.

He wrote and published a book with the title of Dracula in 1897. After the book, many more vampire stories in which Dracula appears were written. In modern vampire fiction, one can always find aspects of Bram Stoker's original story.

#### **Ouestion**

- 7. Which title best summarizes the main idea of the passage?
  - (A) The Origins of Dracula

(B) The History of the Boyars

(6) The Novel Dracula by Bram Stoker (D) The Life of Vlad III Dracula, the Vampire

- 8. What can you infer about Vlad III Dracula from the passage?
  - (A) He was feared.

(B) He was a great leader.

(C) He was nice to his family.

(D) He was loved by his people.

- 9. What does the author imply about vampire fiction today?
  - (A) It is related to Bram Stoker.
  - (B) It is based on the life of Vlad III Dracula.
  - (C) It is very popular among modern writers.
  - It is often influenced by Bram Stoker's Dracula.

系第31(

Arrayer Key P. 134

## Questions 10-12 are about the following passage.

40

The Star-Spangled Banner is the United States of America's national anthem. The lyrics to this song were written by Francis Scott Key, American lawyer and poet. When Key wrote the lyrics, he did not expect them to become a song. Instead, the lyrics were a part of a poem he wrote called Defence of Fort McHenry. The poem was about the War of 1812. Key saw British ships bombing Fort McHenry and was inspired to write the poem.

Oddly enough, the words written by Francis Scott Key were paired with a popular British drinking song. At the time, this drinking song was widely known in America. Although Key's original poem was written in 1814, The Star-Spangled Banner did not become America's official anthem until 1931. Before that, it was recognized as an important song in the navy in 1889. It had been part of American patriotic music for a long time.

Today, The Star-Spangled Banner is sung on many occasions. It technically has four verses, but only the first one is commonly sung. The song is known as being especially difficult to sing. It has a wide range from very low to very high notes. Now, the national anthem is played at all national sports games. This began in 1916 on President Woodrow

Wilson's orders. It is amusing that The Star-Spangled Banner was not the official national 华泉山《 anthem at that time.



### Question

### 10. What is the best title for the passage?

- (A) National Anthems in America
- (B) Defence of Fort McHenry in 1814
- (C) Francis Scott Key's American Anthem
- (D) How the National Anthem Became Official

### 11. What does the author imply about the lyrics being paired with a drinking song?

- (A) It was written at a bar.
- (B) It is a strange combination.
- (¢) It is appropriate in America.
- (D) It wasn't written by young people.

## 12. What is suggested about *The Star-Spangled Banner* before 1931 when it became official?

Answer Rey To C

- (A) It was already very popular.
- (B) It was only a drinking song.
- (C) It wasn't known by many Americans.
- It was competing with many other songs for the title.